
 
ARLINGTON FINANCE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 
O’NEILL ROOM 
7:30 PM 2/15/17 

ATTENDEES: 
Deyst* White Caccavaro* Kellar McKenna* 
DeCourcey* Wallach Harmer* Gibian*  
Tosti* Foskett Bayer Duvadie  
Russell* Beck Jones* Deshler*  
Franclemont* Howard* Fanning* Carman Diggins* 
*Indicates present 
VISITORS: Conservation Commission members David White, Chuck Tirone, Susan Chapnick; 
Spy Pond Committee Chair Brad Barber, Friends of Menotomy Rocks Park members Judy 
Weinberg, Ellen Reed, Assistant DPW Director Teresa DeBenedictus 
MINUTES of 2/1/17 Approved as corrected.  Unanimous 
MINUTES of 2/8/17 Approved as corrected.  Unanimous 
ART 48:  WATER BODIES:  White provided a handout (Ref 1) that described each water body 
that needs work in FY18.  Residents associated with each water body described the particular 
need. 
Reservoir: White said the Res needs more water chestnut weeding. Work was done by Mysyic 
River Watershed Association (MRWA) volunteers this year. 
Hill’s Pond: Reed & Weinberg recommended continuing treatment for algae and providing 
electricity to run the aeration pump.  They will apply for CPA funds to do an in-depth 
assessment. 
Mill Brook: Tirone urged DPW to pretreat storm water run off.  MRWA is applying for CPA funds 
to reduce illicit discharges. 
Retention Ponds @ McClennen Park:  Tirone reported that the recent survey revealed that the 
brown sludge is iron and manganese.  This material is not hazardous to humans but may be 
harmful to wildlife.  He discussed follow on work. 
Spy Pond:  Barber says phragmites are no longer a problem.  CPA funded a shoreline erosion 
assessment now under way. 
DeBenedictis walked the FinCom through her spreadsheet (Ref 2) that contains a history of 
water body funding, an explanation of the $55,000 FY18 funding request and a 2 year 
prediction.  VOTED $55,000.  Unanimous.  Tosti noted that this consolidated budget 
presentation including all interested parties is a good model for other resident groups. 
ART 42 SEWERS:  PubWks SubCon Gibian recommended borrowing needed funds from 
MWRA at no interest.  VOTED $800,000 Unanimous. 
ART 43 WATER:  PubWks SubCon Gibian recommended borrowing needed funds from MWRA 
at no interest.  VOTED $1,100,000 Unanimous. 
BUDGETS 
FINCOM:  GenGov SubCon McKenna recommended the budget as printed.  Voted $10,300 
Unanimous 
BOARD OF SELECTMEN:  GenGov SubCon McKenna recommended the budget as printed.  
Voted $252,700 Unanimous 
ELECTIONS:  GenGov SubCon McKenna, noted that there would be at least one local election 
in FY18 and probably a Fall special town meeting.  He recommended budgeting both by adding 
$5,036 to the printed bottom line.  VOTED $72,624  Unanimous. 



McKenna also described the difficulties overcome by the BoS & Town Clerk while running the 
early voting for the Presidential election.  Almost a third of the registered voters voted early.  
This is considered a very successful effort, though expensive. 
ACCOUNTING:  GenGov SubCon McKenna recommended the budget as printed.  The 
increase is $10K to cover fraud assessment (considered prudent) and $5K to cover elementary 
school assessment (regular state requirement).  VOTED $78,000 Unanimous 
TOWN REPORTS:  GenGov SubCon McKenna recommended the budget as printed.  VOTED 
$3,500 Unanimous 
TOWN CLERK:  GenGov SubCon McKenna recommended the budget as printed.  He 
explained that the vacant position may be filled.  VOTED $277,326 Unanimous 
BOARD OF REGISTRARS:  GenGov SubCon McKenna recommended the budget as printed.  
VOTED $3,500 Unanimous 
LEGAL: GenGov SubCon Howard reported that Heim believes the legal expense budget, 
supplemented by $25K from a previous STM article will be enough to cover Mugar & other 
expenses.  Howard will verify that the Mugar Legal Defense item on P243 in the Budget Book is 
not required.  The Assistant Claims Coordinator has been replaced at the same grade Step 5.  
There is a saving of $4352.  VOTED $484585 Unanimous.  
VETERANS:  HumSer SubCom Franclemont recommended the budget as printed.  No transfer 
requests expected.  VOTED $443,200. 
COA TRANSPORTATION EF:  HumSer SubCom Franclemont recommended the budget as 
printed.  The van is not used as much as it was.  May be phased out.  She will request retained 
earnings.  VOTED Revenues $99,335, Expenses $99,335  Unanimous 
AYCC EF:  HumSer SubCom Franclemont recommended the budget as printed.  The large 
increase in admin fees is a one time expense.  She will inquire about the loss of grant revenue.  
VOTED Revenue $630,000, Expense $630,000 
COMMITTEE:   
The O’Neill Room plaque is still missing.  Fanning has contacted original source.  They are 
looking. 
Next mtg Wed 2/22.. 
RESERVE FUND Balance:  $1,465,000 
Peter Howard 2/16/17 Revised 2/22/17, 3/20/17 
Ref 1 Water Bodies Assessment & Recommendation Report 
Ref 2 Water Bodies Program Analysis 2/15/17 
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